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Dear Community,  
 
As Croton-Harmon School District enters its 2019 summer construction season, work is underway throughout all campus 
buildings, infrastructure and grounds and will continue through late August. ​Parking and access to buildings, athletic 
fields and tennis courts will be directly impacted. ​Further details have been provided below along with a ​MAP LINK  
to an interactive district map with individual building maps for reference. The link will take you to our landing page where 
you can click on the specific blue building tab on the top left to access detailed information on each building.  
 
Our Director of Facilities and Barone Construction (CM) have been coordinating parking, ingress/egress and safety 
logistics associated with these improvements. Exterior fencing and interior partitions will be utilized to limit access to 
applicable areas during times of intense renovation. Please pay attention to the construction fences and signs and avoid 
driving, walking, and playing in these areas. 
  
Athletic Field & Tennis Court Access -​ ​MAP LINK 
A new maintenance storage building will be constructed at the end of Gerstein Street which will limit access and parking. 
All visitors to the tennis courts, Mane’s and Firefighter’s Fields, and Spencer Track are advised to park in the ​rear 
parking lot at CET (accessed through Hughes St.) and use the walking path to access the fields, courts and track. Parking 
on Gerstein Street will be limited to contractor and staff parking and will be blocked-off after CET’s bus loop until the end 
of August. 
 
Carrie E. Tompkins Elementary -​ ​MAP LINK 
Due to projects throughout the building and construction at the end of Gerstein Street, CET Elementary School will have 
limited access requiring all visitors to make an appointment and park in the rear lot off of Hughes Street. Some of the 
work will include: 

● Most of the school’s exterior windows in the first, third and fourth-grade classrooms, the library, the computer 
lab, and offices will be replaced.  

● The heating and ventilation system in the nurses’ suite will be replaced.  
● New radiant heating panels will be installed in third- and fourth-grade classroom ceilings.  
● A new cafeteria servery will be constructed in the CET all-purpose room. 
● Landline phones will be installed in all classrooms, for security reasons. 

 
*All visitors to the District Office should park in the CET bus loop or visitor parking on Gerstein Street. 

 
Pierre Van Cortlandt Middle School - ​MAP LINK 
PVC will be the hub for all of the districts summer programming activities (district-wide summer school, ESY, Tiny Tots 
and Village recreation programs). Drop off for camp and summer school will be in the lower lot, with students using the 
path between the tennis court and residence, for access to the building.  
We expect to have ample parking at the upper and lower lot; however, the front bus loop will be closed to allow for the 
kitchen construction and demolition that has already begun to prepare for our district-wide lunch program.  When the 
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project is completed, PVC Middle School will have a full kitchen that will provide food service to all schools. In addition, 
landline phones will be added to all classrooms. 
 
Croton-Harmon High School -​ ​MAP LINK 
There will be limited access to the High School through late August. Visitors, by appointment only, should park on Old 
Post Road and enter in the front main entrance. The bus loop and back lot will not be accessible.  
 
Some of the interior construction work will include: 

● The main gymnasium will be getting a facelift with new bleachers and gym floor replacement.  
● The fire alarm system will be replaced. 
● Heating and ventilation systems will be upgraded in various parts of the building, including the replacement of 

aged steam piping.  
● Air conditioning and ventilation improvements will be made in the Testing and TAP Center and the Community 

Room.  Improvements will also be made to hallway and classroom ventilation.  
 

● Landline phones will be installed in all classrooms, for security reasons. 
 
Also taking place during the summer months will be a series of in-house projects related to facility safety, maintenance & 
improvement. Work will include paving, landscaping, masonry, field work and fencing repairs. 
 
We appreciate your patience while we conduct these campus projects and enhancements. If you have any questions or 
concerns, please reach out to Paul Gibbons, Director of Facilities at 271-4713 ext. 3209 or Denise Harrington-Cohen; 
Assistant Superintendent for Business at ext. 4211. 
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